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ONE “SIZE” DOES NOT FIT ALL 
Each chemical in a family has its own 
characteristics. For example, diamonds, 
charcoal and graphite are all forms of 
carbon, but have different properties. Yet, 
a one-size-fits-all approach would group 
all these forms together. The National 
Academies confirmed this in a study where 
they evaluated the plausibility of applying a 
single class approach to regulate an entire 
family of chemicals. They recommend using 
information like chemical structure, physical 
and chemical properties, toxicology data, and 
predicted biologic activity as the basis for 
decision-making.

TAKE INTO ACCOUNT ALL THE EVIDENCE 
Broad ultimatums or sweeping assumptions 
rarely result in good, effective policies. 
Instead, policies should take into account all 
scientific evidence, while giving the greatest 
weight to the most relevant and highest 
quality studies.

A NOT-SO-SOUND STRATEGY 
Even if a chemical has a similar-sounding 
name, it doesn’t mean it is the same. A sweet 
example? A sugar maple is not the same as 
maple sugar.

SAFETY IN NUMBERS
Did you know chemicals are one of the 
most regulated industries around the 
world? In the U.S., more than a dozen 
federal laws and multiple federal 
agencies govern the safe manufacture 
and use of chemicals. Governing bodies 
that recognize various members of 
a chemical family are different and 
therefore should be dealt with differently  
are well positioned to make good 
science-based policy decisions.

FILLING DATA GAPS
While one-size-fits-all approaches 
are not scientifically appropriate for 
regulatory decision-making, a useful way 
to screen chemicals for further review 
is called the category or sub-category 
approach. A category is a group of 
chemicals whose intrinsic properties 
are likely to be similar or follow a 
regular pattern, usually as a result of 
structural similarity. Such an approach 
can sometimes be used to help fill any 
additional information needs, prioritize 
research, or further assess individual 
chemicals within a category or sub-
category.

What You Need To Know About Chemical Families:

Differences like those outlined above are the critical scientific distinctions that 
should inform the basis of regulating chemicals. A one-size-fits-all “short-cut” 
disregards the specific properties and uses of individual compounds, and could 
have unintended consequences. Rather than blanket regulations or restrictions, 
a more deliberate approach using scientific data would assist in prioritizing 
substances. This would consider the differences between them and offer a 
pathway for prioritizing research and data on complex chemistries.

MISCONCEPTIONS ABOUT CHEMICAL  
FAMILIES: LET’S BREAK IT DOWN 
Lately, there has been a trend in one-size-fits-all policies by federal and state policymakers 
to ban, restrict, or regulate entire chemical families. Reviews and regulations should 
take into account the significant differences among the many compounds that are part of 
a chemical family. Rather than using a one-size-fits-all approach, we need a fact-based 
discussion about the nature of these substances, how they differ from each other and what 
they do affect – and what they don’t – in terms of human health and the environment.
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